Linea de Fuego
Board of Directors Meeting
September 29, 2007

Call to order:
A meeting of the Board of Directors was called to order at the Pala Range by Paul Freitas at 1645.

Present:
Board members present were Paul Freitas, Dave Bridgman, Jeff Gross and Craig Bowles.

Absent:
Joe Bridgman

Approval of Minutes:
No motion to approve minutes from meeting July 14, 2007 was made.

Old Business:

Insufficient Number of Match Directors and Stage Setters

The insufficient system to provide for match directors and stage setters was again discussed. A new idea to
provide a better solution for encouraging match directors and stage setter volunteers was set forth. It is to
have these people shoot the match for free for the remainder of the anniversary year. This task is available to
members first but also to nonmembers when additional people are needed. It has been decided to raise the
match fees to $30 for all others. It is anticipated that sufficient numbers of volunteers will schedule in
advance of the match date to provide for better match management.

Web Site:
Discussion was made about the new web site. Paul reported that efforts to include streaming video are being
made.

Regular Club Matches:
The range improvements to the shooting bays are continuing with more grading. Bays number 1 and 2 are
allocated for LDF.

Fifth Saturday Matches:

The steel match on Saturday, September 29" was considered a complete success because of the planning,
organization and advertising. There were about 64 shooters. It was decided that more matches like this would
continue, however the shotgun side match would be scaled back to perhaps two stages rather than re-
shooting the entire pistol course.

New Business:

New Purchases:



The CONX box at Lemon Grove was sold to the Lemon Grove Range and materials have been moved to
Pala. Discussion was made to buy an additional CONX box for Pala, and it was decided to buy 70 additional
steel targets, two plate racks and two additional Texas Stars.

Charity Match:

Jeff Gross brought up the prospect of a LE charity 3 Gun match on the 5th Sat of May 2008. The plan is to
still have the 2 categories, patrol and tactical and have an "invite only" civilian division. The idea is to have
the match to be shot in 1 day and depending on how many shooters we get, will have 5-6 stages. Any money
generated above operating costs will be donated to a police charity of the shooter's choice. Jeff is pursuing a
liaison with the NRA for advertising and prizes.

Paul brought up the idea of another charity match where the money would be given back locally to the Boys
and Girls club.

Adjournment:
Motion to adjourn the meeting was made, seconded and approved at 1707.

Respectfully Submitted,

Craig Bowles

Secretary



